February 25, 2025 
Dear Members of the Board of Supervisors, 
The Sacramento County Disability Advisory Commission (DAC) wishes to lend its support to the County of Sacramento, Department of Child, Family & Adult Services (DCFAS) in their request to the Board of Supervisors for their approval of the County’s Local Aging & Disability-Friendly Action Plan 2025- 2030. The implementation of the plan will provide the needed groundwork for creating the shared aging and disability community goals and recommendations for the next five (5) years. 
We applaud Melissa Jacobs, DCFAS Deputy Director and Mike King, Pear Street Consulting, for conducting thorough and exhaustive listening sessions with residents of Sacramento County, who had age and disability-related concerns and issues. From these listening sessions, there were many goals and recommendations that were identified, such as housing for all stages of life, the need for affordable long-term care and mental health services, and the need for more accessible and flexible transportation opportunity for all abilities. In closing, we believe this Action Plan, when implemented, will make the County more livable, safer, accessible, and connected for all residents of Sacramento County, regardless of ages, abilities, or incomes. 
We respectfully request the County Board of Supervisors to approve the Local Aging & Disability-Friendly Action Plan 2025-2030. 
Sincerely, Eugene Lozano, Jr., Chair Sacramento County Disability Advisory Commission
 C: Disability Compliance Office Melissa Jacobs, Contessa Bunn, DCFAS Mike King, Pear Street Consulting
